

## KINGSWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL WEEKLY NEWS FOR THE WEEK - 26/03/18 - 30/03/18



| M |       | Easter Egg Hunt slips and payment to be returned by today please      |
|---|-------|---|
| 0 |       |   |
| Ν | 26th  | Chestnut Class - Cycle Ready Sessions                                 |
| D |       |   |
| Α |       | Clubs: 8.00 - 8.45am Arts & Craft Club                                |
| У |       | 3.15 - 4.15pm Football Club (KS1)                                     |
| Т |       | 9.15am - Gymnastics Assembly - Year R & Year 1 parents are invited to |
| U |       | attend - please ensure that children have their PE kits in school     |
| Ε |       |   |
| 5 | 27th  | 3.45pm - Dance Club performance to parents                            |
| D |       |   |
| A |       | Clubs: 8.00 - 8.45am Arts & Craft Club                                |
| У |       | 3.15 - 4.15pm Dance Club / No Film Club                               |
| W |       | WALK ON WEDNESDAY!  |
| E |       |   |
| D |       | 1.15pm - Year 2 & 3 - Swimming (Helpers - Mrs Ferreira & Mrs Brooks)  |
| N | 00.1  |   |
| E | 28th  |   |
| 5 |       |   |
| D |       | Clubs: 8.00 - 8.45am Arts & Craft Club                                |
| У |       |   |
| T |       | 3.15 – 4.15pm Football Club (KS2) / 3.15 – 4.15pm ICT Club            |
| H |       | 2.30pm - Facton Accombly - all paparts and invited to attend          |
| U |       | 2.30pm - Easter Assembly - all parents are invited to attend          |
| R | 29th  | 3.15pm - FOKS Easter Egg Hunt   |
| 5 | 27111 | 3.13pm - 1 Oks Euster Egg Flum  |
| D |       | No Storytime  |
| A |       | The Story time  |
| У |       | Clubs: 8.00 - 8.45am Arts & Craft Club / No Gardening Club            |
| F |       | 2.22 2.23 2   |
| R |       | GOOD FRIDAY   |
| Ī | 30th  |   |
| D |       | CHILDREN <b>NOT</b> IN SCHOOL   |
| A |       |   |
| У |       |   |
|   |       |   |

## NOTES FOR PARENTS / GUARDIANS

1. Sports Relief - Thank you for your support of our Sports Relief activities. The children, with the help of staff from Sainsbury's Headcorn, had great fun on the field completing their Sports Relief Mile. I am pleased to tell you that we have raised an amazing £175.50 so far! Please send in your sponsorship money by Wednesday 28<sup>th</sup> March. Thank you.



2. Assembly Timetable - The assembly timetable for Term 5 is attached for your information.



3. Clubs - Please find attached the clubs timetable for Term 5. If your child is already signed up for a club, you do not need to complete another application form.

Please note that there will be no Film Club or Gardening Club this week.



4. School Dinners - Please note that the school kitchen has made a small change to the menu next week. On Monday, the main meal will be Turkey Pie and on Tuesday it will be Pasta Bolognaise.

5. Swimming - Wednesday 28<sup>th</sup> March will be our last swimming session for this school year. Well done to our Year 2/3 swimmers who have enjoyed their lessons and behaved well on our visits to Mote Park. A big thank you to our team of parent helpers whose help is much appreciated - Mrs Dodson, Mrs Howard, Mrs Brooks, Mrs Ferreira, Mrs Smith, Mrs Brunton and Mrs Chantler.

6. Term Dates - Please find attached term dates for the next school year, 2018 - 2019.



7. Volunteers Required - Mrs Le Mar and Mrs Ball in Chestnut Class would like parent volunteers to help with reading. If you are able to help, please pop into Chestnut Class after school.

8. Teachers2Parents - You will have noticed some changes to the format of our texts. This is a measure taken by Teachers2Parents to improve security and verification. We apologise if this has caused any confusion. To avoid seeing the phone number on your texts, you may like to save it to your contacts as Kingswood Primary. Thank you.



9. Help Please! - Gardening Club would like to enter Kent's Plan Bee Competition which is being organised in conjunction with the Bumblebee Conservation Trust to help declining wild bees and create bee friendly spaces. Can you help Miss Hastings and our Gardening Club members by donating any perennial wildflowers or garden plants? Thank you.



10. Friendship Bench - Last term, Year 5 worked together in a Youth Participation workshop on a project to redesign the playground. As a result of their hard work and your generous donations on our fund raising day, I am pleased to advise you that the new friendship bench has been installed this week. Congratulations to Year 5 for their hard work and thank you to all children and parents for your support.



11. Letters - The following letters have been emailed home this week:-

Year 6
Public Health Questionnaire \*

All School Milk \*

All Dance Club Term 5 \*

Football Club Term 5 \*

Letters marked \* are available to view on our website www.kingswood.kent.sch.uk in the 'Parents/Letters' section